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Chair Coley and Ranking Minority member Schiavoni. My name is Susan Reis and I am the State Policy Advocate in Ohio for National Council of Jewish Women (NCJW). NCJW is a 125-year-old progressive Jewish Women’s organization that has always been a leading voice for justice in the United States. We have 90,000 members and supporters across the country and 2500 members and supporters in Ohio, dedicated to social justice by improving the quality of life for women, children and families and safeguarding individual rights and freedoms. On behalf of NCJW, I am submitting this testimony in opposition to HB 228, Stand Your Ground Legislation.
Our current laws already provide that a person retreat only if there is a clear and safe way to do so. Traditional law respects both a person’s right to self-defense and the sanctity of human life. 
The Stand Your Ground law encourages armed vigilantism by allowing a person to kill another person even when they can clearly and safely walk away from the danger. It allows them to be judge, jury and executioner, a clear violation of our constitutional right to a trial. Stand Your Ground laws give every day, untrained citizens more leeway to shoot than the US military gives soldiers in war zones, and abandons core de-escalation principles, encouraging unnecessary violence by allowing everyday conflicts to escalate into deadly shootings. 
Research has shown that states that pass Stand Your Ground laws see increases in homicide rates.
· A 2012 study by researchers at Texas A&M found that in 21 states Stand Your Ground laws are associated with a clear increase in homicides, resulting in 600 more homicides per year. 1
· Despite the assertions of Stand Your Ground supporters, the Texas A&M researchers found no evidence that Stand Your Ground laws deter crime.
· In fact, after Florida passed its Stand Your Ground law, homicides there determined to be justifiable tripled. 2
Further, the fact that this legislation is opposed by law enforcement, the individuals whose job it is to defend us, should give all of you pause.
As legislators, you work for US. As legislators, your job is to improve the quality of life for your constituents. NCJW calls on our leaders to support common sense gun safety measures that will reduce violence and save lives.  Stand Your Ground legislation is not a common-sense measure. We urge you to put the safety of your constituents first and reject this dangerous law. 
Thank you for listening and considering a “no” vote on this dangerous legislation.
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